The JOURNAL of
HIGHER EDUCATION

T'ue Onio State UNIVERSITY
CorumBus 10, OHIO

October 14, 1952

Mr, W, 8., Haldemen
Department of Chemistry
Monmouth College
Monmouth, Illinois

Dear Mr, Hsldeman:

This is to thank you for your letter of October 11
containing news about the coming conference of college
chenmistry teachers to be held on your campus next month.

I regret that since the November issue of the JOURNAL

is in press, we shall not be able to use this news item.
Being e monthly magazine, the JOURFAL is under a consider-
eble handicap in reporting up-to-the-minute news, Or-
dinarily we have to have any information that we use in
our "The Reporter" department at least = month and a2 half
before the date of issue.

The conference is of more than the usual interest
to me because I am acquainted with Professors Garrett
and Lewis, who are among the speakers,

Heartiest congratulations to you personally and to
Monmouth College on the outstanding record you have made
in the trazining of chemists as shown in the article by
Professor Lewis,

Sincerely yours,
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R, E. Eckelberry v
Editor
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